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Results
Between July and October 2019, Sixty-four patients were provided with devices 
which were worn for a mean of 12.65 days (range 5-14). Four (6%) new cases of 
PAF were detected by the device. One of these had already been noted by clinical 
staff on pulse palpation. All were subsequently anticoagulated. 

Reasons for not fulfilling a full 14-day period of monitoring included skin irritation 
from the device, device not sticking, device failure and patient refusal. Some 
participants noted skin tolerance issues (n=9) which included the device falling off 
(n=2, one of whom reapplied with skin tape); skin redness (n=4) and itch (n=1) 
delicate skin (n=1); broken skin (n-1). The one individual who was noted to have 
broken skin was also noted to have an allergy to nickel, the device does not 
include nickel, however the skin preparation was noted to include nickel, but this 
was not noted until further investigation by stroke liaison nurses.

Eight patients and one carer were interviewed about their experience. Overall, 
they found the device to be non-obtrusive. Those with prior experience of Holter 
monitoring commented on how much more comfortable they found the new 

single lead ECG.  

Conclusions

Patients who have survived a stroke found monitoring with a discreet single lead 
ECG to be convenient. Scaleability from the patient perspective will depend on 
addressing issues of skin irritation/ comfort.
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Background and Aims 

Identifying Paroxysmal Atrial Fibrillation (PAF) post ischaemic stroke or TIA can be 
challenging. Guidelines recommend that patients with possible thromboembolic 
stroke have ECG monitoring conducted for a minimum of 72 hours typically using a 
Holter monitor fitted in hospital/ outpatient clinic. An alternative clinical service 
pathway was proposed using 2 consecutive single use 7-day ECG monitors (Bardy 
DXTM) that could be applied by stroke nurses. This study aimed to determine the 
effects of a potential new pathway for diagnostic monitoring for PAF in a 
population who have survived a stroke or TIA. 

Methods 

 This was a mixed methods study incorporating qualitative and quantitative data 
sources. NHS Research Ethics Committee and local Research and Development 
Department permissions were obtained. Participants were patients with recent 
ischaemic stroke or TIA. At the time of involvement they were given a patient 
information sheet and asked whether they would later take part in qualitative 
interviews. Qualitative data were analysed thematically. 

 

DISCRETELY DOES IT 
– A NEW CARDIAC MONITORING PATHWAY POST-STROKE


